
School	Community	Council	Minutes	
Canyon	View	Elementary	
	November	14,	2017	

	
	

Welcome	&	Introductions-		

Approval	of	Minutes/Follow	up-	Motion:	Lori		

Second:	Rayna	

	

Business:	
• Digital	Citizenship	Presentation	by	Jennifer	Davis,	Internet	Safety	
Coordinator	

o There	are	many	steps	to	get	to	the	Digital	Citizenship		
o Inform	students,	inform	parents	and	inform	the	community	
about	the	bill	that	talks	about	digital	safety	

o It	talks	about	what	is	blocked	at	school	and	how	we	can	
promote	safety	on	the	internet	

o We	are	going	to	put	some	information	on	the	PTA	website	
o District	filtering:	teachers	can	use	accounts	and	access	
youtube	etc.	They	are	expected	to	use	SafeShare	which	

allows	teachers	to	watch	a	video	without	ads	and	pop	ups.		

o MDM	is	a	system	that	allows	the	field	tech	to	put	apps	on	
the	iPad	so	that	the	students	don’t	get	into	anything	that	

they	shouldn’t	

o Chromebooks	are	also	filtered	to	block	certain	websites	and	
they	log	in	with	their	school	username		

o When	schools	get	a	new	iPad,	apps	are	put	on	for	the	
students	by	the	district	and	students	can’t	access	the	app	

store.		

o When	problems	arise	are	they	accidental?	Teachers	can	
access	history	to	monitor.		

o We	have	a	Digital	Citizenship-	Jennifer	Davis	is	our	
representative	at	Canyon	View		

o We	have	a	week	in	February	Internet	Safety	Week	
o Cyberbullying	

o Do	teachers	teach	anything	about	social	media?	Answer:	
Those	apps/sites	are	blocked	here	at	school	so	students	

should	not	be	able	to	access	here	this.	Also	in	the	meeting	in	

February	we	will	focus	on	that.		

	

• Update	on	Safety	Plan	at	Canyon	View	
- Exterior	Security	Cameras	Requested	

o Kiersin	gave	us	an	update.	There	are	no	exterior	
safety	cameras	but	she	has	requested	them	from	

the	district.	We	are	requesting	6	new	cameras.	

Next	a	contractor	will	come	to	help	decide	where	

the	cameras	should	be	placed.	We	want	the	

playground,	parking	lot	and	the	front	of	the	

building	covered.		

o We	do	have	cameras	inside	but	not	everywhere,	
just	in	the	interior	near	main	entryways.	

o We	are	just	waiting	to	hear	the	response	from	the	
district	level.	We	are	hoping	it	is	going	to	happen	

this	year	but	it	could	happen	next	year.		

o Thanks	Kierstin	for	doing	that	J	
- Discussion	on	student	entry	procedure	in	the	morning	

o We	have	four	entry	doors	that	the	students	use	in	
the	back	of	the	building.	There	is	a	15	minute	

window	when	the	doors	are	not	locked.	This	is	a	

security	breach	since	that	means	that	anyone	can	

come	in	during	that	time.		

o We	need	some	input	about	this.		
o Is	there	an	option	to	just	make	the	window	5	
minutes	instead?	

o It	is	still	a	security	breach	because	the	doors	
remained	unlocked.		

o One	idea	is	just	to	allow	students	enter	through	the	
front	after	the	first	bell	and	then	after	the	tardy	

bell	rings,	the	students	will	have	to	get	a	pass	in	

the	office	

o Maybe	some	volunteers	would	be	ok	to	check	the	
back	areas?	

o It	sounds	best	to	just	keep	the	door	locked	

o It	might	be	something	that	we	will	have	to	educate	
the	parents	and	educate	the	students	

o One	idea	could	be	to	have	the	safety	patroller	to	
flip	a	sign	after	the	second	bell	has	rung.		

- Motion	to	keep	the	doors	locked:	Jennifer	Welding	

- Second:	Lori	Carter	

- There	might	have	to	be	a	review	of	bus	1407:	it	is	very	

noisy	and	hanging	off	the	windows	and	standing	up.	In	

the	spirit	of	safety	let’s	talk	about	this	bus.		Kierstin	will	

look	into	this.	

	
	

Action	Items:	
• Review	of	Emergency	Preparedness	Event		

o Kierstin	is	grateful	for	everyone	that	volunteered	
o We	wish	we	had	more	turn	out	but	it	was	a	still	a	
great	night	

o One	reason	for	that	could	have	been	that	we	need	to	
make	sure	that	students	are	more	aware	instead	of	

just	the	parents.		

o Next	year	we	can	do	more	kid-friendly	activities	
such	as	a	fog	machine	obstacle	course	to	help	

students	go	through	“smoke”	safely.	

o Should	we	do	this	next	year?	Should	we	make	it	an	
annual	thing?	

o Maybe	next	year	we	can	partner	with	other	
elementary	schools	in	the	area	to	make	it	a	better	

turn	out	

o We	can	put	an	ad	in	the	local	newspaper	
o We	can	involve	the	kids	next	year	
o We	should	do	it	again	next	year	
o Maybe	make	it	in	the	spring	to	have	more	people	
come	

o What	about	the	student	Ziploc	bags?	The	PTA	will	
take	care	of	that.	Consider	having	student	bring	it	in	

January	for	this	year.		Next	year	we	will	have	

information	at	Back	to	School	Night	for	parents	to	

bring	their	emergency	bag.	

o Consider	bringing	in	the	author	for	“Store	This	Not	
That”	she	could	be	a	guest	speaker	for	next	year’s	

safety	night.	

o 			
	
	
Assignments:		
• Kierstin	will	review	Bus	1407	Safety	Concerns	

	

Next	Meeting:		January	16th	@	4:30	Pm	
	
	
Sign	In	
Raelynn	Williams	

Chandra	Martz	

Jennifer	Davis	

Emily	Weigel		

Jeremy	Johnson		

Lori	Carter		

Kierstin	Draper	

Carolee	Mackay	

Karla	Antivilo		

Rayna	Drago	

Jennifer	Welding		

	


